KILDARE COUNTY COUNCIL

DRAFT KILCOCK LOCAL AREA PLAN 2015-2021

RE-ADVERTISEMENT

Notice under Section 20 of the Planning & Development  Acts 2000-2014
Proposed Amendments that constitute Material Alterations to the

Draft Local Area Plan
Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Section 20 of the Planning and Development Acts 2000 – 2014, that the Members of the Maynooth Municipal District of Kildare County Council, having considered the Draft Kilcock Local Area Plan and the Chief Executive’s Report, have resolved that the Draft Local Area Plan be altered. The proposed alterations constitute material alterations of the Draft Kilcock Local Area Plan 2015-2021.  

In accordance with Section 20 of the Planning and Development Acts 2000 - 2014, Article 14 of the Planning and Development (Strategic Environmental Assessment) Regulations 2004-2011 and Article 6 of the EU Habitats Directive (92/43/EEC), Kildare County Council, having carried out screenings of the proposed material alterations, has determined that Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) and Appropriate Assessment (AA) are not required. 

Copies of the proposed Material Alterations and SEA Screening Report may be inspected during the period of 5 weeks from Wednesday 12th August 2015 to Wednesday  16th September 2015 inclusive during the office hours from Monday to Friday, (excluding bank holidays) at the Planning Office, Kildare County Council, Áras Chill Dara, Devoy Park, Naas, Co. Kildare

Opening times: 9.00 a.m. – 4.00 p.m., Monday to Friday 

and on the Council’s website 
www.kildare.ie/CountyCouncil/Planning/DevelopmentPlans/LocalAreaPlans/
Copies of the proposed Material Alterations and SEA Screening Report may also
be inspected during the period of 4 weeks from Wednesday 19th August 2015 to
Wednesday  16th September 2015 inclusive at Kilcock Library, Unit 2, The Lamp, 
School Street, Kilcock.

Opening times;  Monday

Closed

    Tuesday

Closed


    Wednesday   
1.00 pm - 4.00 pm and 5.00 pm to 8.00 pm
                         Thursday

11.00 am - 1.00 pm / 2.00 pm - 5.00 pm 

                         Friday

Every second Friday from 2.00 pm - 5.00 pm 

Submissions or observations with respect only to the proposed Material Alterations to the Draft Local Area Plan and/or the accompanying SEA Screening Report are invited from members of the public and other interested parties.  Submissions/observations must be made in writing to Kildare County Council within the prescribed period and will be taken into consideration by the Council before the making of the Kilcock Local Area Plan 2015 - 2021.

Written submissions should be addressed to: 
Veronica Cooke, Administrative Officer,
Forward Planning Section,
Kildare County Council,
Áras Chill Dara, Naas, Co. Kildare 
or sent via email to: KilcockSubmissions@kildarecoco.ie
Faxed submissions will not be accepted.  Please use one medium only.
NB: Please note that all submissions will be published on our website and personal information such as your address, phone number, email address should be listed on a separate sheet.
Note: Submissions or Observations must be received no later than 5pm on Wednesday 16th September 2015.  Late submissions will not be considered.
